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1. Who are the other consultants on the shortlist? 
Parametrix, Reid Middleton and David Evans and Associates. 

2. Will environmental permitting require NEPA approval for the project to be eligible for federal 
construction funding? 
It is unknown at this time.  The City has applied for a Safe Routes to School grant for this project 
(construction phase).  If the project receives grant funding then it will require NEPA approval. 

3. Does the scope of utility coordination include design for the undergrounding of overhead 
utilities or just utility coordination? Who is responsible for design of a joint utility trench? 
The undergrounding will be designed in coordination with PSE.  They will develop the 
preliminary plan (including the joint utility trench) and the design consultant will incorporate 
their preliminary plan into the project plans.  Significant coordination with PSE will be required. 

4. What traffic calming elements are anticipated? 
Curb extensions/bulb-outs at 2 intersections (S. 162nd St. and S. 164th St.) 
 

 

 


